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ACTIVITY ALLIANCE BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
Held on Thursday 24 May 2018 at London Marathon Charitable Trust at 11am.
1. Overview

The first Board Meeting under the new branding was held at London Marathon Charitable Trust office in London and featured a presentation from the LMCT Team. The meeting also included a presentation on the Activity Alliance name change, working group updates, discussion on Risk Register, 2017/18 End of Year KPI report and Activity Alliance Strategy.
2. Finance Pack – Year End
An improved position against budget was reported. This resulted in an improved reserves position. The organisation was also expecting a clean audit the following week and this would be reported to 26 July Board meeting.

3. Rebrand Presentation


Board were presented with a number of rebrand products, which included 

screenshots of Activity Alliance Facebook, Twitter and Linked In Activity 
Alliance home pages as well as the newsletter. The external feedback received 


so far had proven positive with Twitter engagement rates confirming a 

favourable receipt of the new brand across a range of organisations.
4. Working Group Updates – Nominations Committee

In the view of the fact that the current Chair Charles Reed would be stepping 


down in Autumn 2018, the Nominations Committee reported on the actions 


already undertaken and a timeline of the new Chair recruitment process. 


Nominations Committee was responsible for this process and would 


update the Board on the progress regularly.
5. Risk Register

Risk Appetite Statement was a new addition to the Risk Register and was 


discussed by Trustees. The register and the statement would be further refined 

and submitted for consideration at the FARG meeting on 21 June.
6. London Marathon Charitable Trust - Presentation

Board received and discussed a presentation from Sarah Ridley – LMCT’s Chief 

Grants Officer on the origins of the Trust, its progress, the current position 

within the sector and operational principles.
7. 2017/18 End of Year KPI Report

Board unanimously approved the report. Trustees agreed that the report was 

exceptionally detailed and evidenced a high level of collaboration with other 

organisations.
8. Activity Alliance Strategy

In preparation for the launch of the new and refreshed Activity Alliance 


Strategy, Board discussed “Culture, values and behaviours” of the current 


version of Strategy.  Discussion about values would also be taken to the Staff 

Team and discussed at Summer Staff Away Days on 13 and 14 June.

1
2

